
  
 

Working together to be the best we can possibly be. 

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. Philippians 4.13 

 

5th September 2025 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a super three days we have enjoyed with all pupils attending The Rackham. Our staff have worked 
hard to provide an organised and welcoming learning environment for the children. 
 
Safeguarding – entry to the school site: 
Please note that entry to the school site is controlled whilst children present.  

Please do not enter the school site without making the office aware.  

Parents and carers can alert the office via the intercom system when they wish to enter or exit. For Pre-
School and Reception drop off and pick up at lunchtime, the gate will be opened by a staff member.  

Wellbeing and Mental Health: 

                 
 



Uniform orders: 
Uniform items for school and pre-school pupils are now available from Sigma. Clubs & Groups - Sigma 
Embroidery & Printing 
Orders must be placed by parents and carers and will then be delivered to school and given to the 
children to bring home. 
 
PE and Games days: 
 

 Indoor PE Outdoor Games 

Rowan and Ash Please see below 

Beech Thursday Monday 

Larch Wednesday Monday 

Chestnut Friday Tuesday 

Elm Tuesday Wednesday 

Hazel Friday Wednesday 

Sycamore Thursday Wednesday 

Cedar Wednesday Friday 

Oak Monday Friday 

Willow Tuesday Thursday 
 

Rowan class will have PE on a Thursday and Ash class on a Friday. These sessions will take place outside 
as much as possible so please ensure children are dressed for the weather.  
Forest school: Will begin when the children are full-time. More information to follow.  
 

Please can all children bring in a pair of wellies to keep at school as soon as possible, for use in the mud 
kitchen, sand pit and the forest when our sessions start. 
 

Exiting school at the end of the day: 

A reminder that KS1 and Reception exit through the red gate by the arched doorway. Year 3/4 exit 

through the double doors on the hall. Year 5/6 exit through the red gates by the office. If you have 

children in multiple year groups please collect your younger children first and then move to the 

appropriate door. Only children in year 6 with parental permission are able to leave the school site 

unaccompanied.  
 

Meet the teacher: 

We would like to invite you to our Meet the Teacher Open Mornings week commencing 8th September. 

Our usual booking system will apply and for these events there will be two tickets per child. 

Unfortunately we are not able to accommodate younger siblings at this event. 
  

The Meet the Teacher sessions will start in the hall with a cup of tea or coffee at 8.30am. Parents and 

carers will then be invited to join their child in the classroom from 9 – 9.30am. Departure of parents 

and carers from classrooms at 9.30am. 

  

Year Group Date Link to book places (2 per child) 

Year 1 and 2 
Tuesday 9th 
September 

 

Year 3 and 4 
Wednesday 

10th September 
 

Year 5 and 6 
Friday 12th 
September 

 



FWR events: 

 
 

  
 

 

Prime Minister’s letter to parents: 

Please click here to read the Prime Minister’s letter to parents. 

 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2025/09/prime-ministers-letter-to-parents-and-carers-on-best-start-in-life/?es_c=6F54949260307B79F14D12A8580EF8CC&es_cl=71C9A2D5AD3C3E8AE36E2D78BB80601B&es_id=ph7%c2%a3o1


Emergency alerts:  

The government will be testing the Emergency Alerts system this Sunday, and your phone is likely to 

make a loud noise even if it's on silent. You can find more information about the test here. 

 

  

 

Activities and Events: 
 

  

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/uks-emergency-alert-system
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2025/09/what-you-need-to-know-about-the-emergency-alerts-test-on-7-september/


  
 

Attendance: 
The Rackham has a policy on Attendance. Please follow this link to read the policy on the school 
website.  Policy Library | The Rackham C of E (VC) Primary School 

Thank you to all our parents and carers for supporting our drive for improved attendance. The 

Government has identified a child’s attendance of 96% and above is the key figure to give best chance 

of academic progress. Please can we remind you that absence must be reported to the office by 9am on 

each day of absence.  
 

This week’s attendance: 95.2% 

 
 

Looking forward to seeing everyone on Monday. 

 

Best wishes, 

Miss Turner 

https://www.rackhamprimaryschool.com/key-information/policy-library


Dates for your diary: 

Date  Scheduled events 

9th September 
10th September 
10th September 
12th September 

Meet the Teacher KS1, from 8.30 - 9.30am Booking required 
Meet the Teacher Y3/4, from 8.30 - 9.30am Booking required 
Year 6 Horstead Catch Up evening 
Meet the Teacher Y5/6, from 8.30 - 9.30am Booking required 

16th September 
17th September 
18th September 

FWR AGM 7pm All welcome 
New intake evening for September 2026 at The Rackham 6pm 
WVC Open evening for Year 6 

W/C 22nd September 
25th September 

Baseline Assessment in Reception 
Y4 MTC information evening 6pm online – booking required nearer the time 

W/C 29th September 
2nd October 

Baseline Assessment in Reception continues 
Individual and sibling photos 

9th - 10th October Scholastic Book Fair in the hall after school 

13th – 14th October 
13th – 17th October 
16th October 

Scholastic Book Fair in the hall after school 
Year 6 Horstead residential  
Year 5 Parent or carer school meal invitation – booking required nearer the 
time  

W/C 20th October  

W/C 27th October HALF TERM 

 


